

**Minutes of the Lode Tennis Club Committee held on Sunday 27 September 2020  
at 19 Abbey Lane at 3.45pm**

**Action by**

Present:        Jeff Kempster        Sally Jaggard        Lesley Pulvertaft  
                     John Lince            Denise Bardan        Vishal Gokool

1. Apologies received from Will Jaggard and Nick Whitehead.
2. The minutes of the committee meeting held on 10 March 2020 were accepted as a true record.
3. Will is going to treat the court with the moss killing products mentioned at the last meeting (MMC Pro) in late October or November. Otherwise the court appears to be in pretty good condition. WJ
4. All social functions had been postponed / cancelled until the Covid 19 situation and restrictions had improved.
5. John reported that the competitions were progressing well - especially as they had not commenced until much later this year. He still hoped that all competitions would be completed by the end of October. JL
6. Contacting members about reasons for being x-directory had been deferred. Sally will review the current membership records and let Jeff know those who were still requesting to be x-directory. SJ / JK
7. The proposal for chairs on court and a new scorecard are also on hold as those would be two more things that could potentially help to spread the virus JL
8. Given the current Covid 19 situation and previous responses to proposals for coaching for juniors it was decided not to pursue any coaching for juniors in the next year.
9. As the club's finances were very healthy it was proposed by John and approved by the committee (excluding Jeff who had a vested interest) that a further donation to Lode Star magazine of £200 should be made on after 1<sup>st</sup> January 2021. SJ
10. It was suggested that members should be reminded that hand sanitiser and disinfectant/sanitiser spray should be used before and after every visit on all parts of the tennis court and equipment that would have been touched during any visit to the court. Jeff will send out a reminder. JK
11. The next committee meeting will be held on Sunday 21<sup>st</sup> March 2021 at Lesley's house commencing at 2.00pm. LP
12. The meeting closed at approximately 4.30pm with thanks to everyone present for their attendance.